
 
 

 
 

 

For Immediate Release 
  
   

Contact:  Barby Rodriguez 
(786) 495-2849 

Barbara.Rodriguez@miamidadeclerk.gov  
 

Juan Fernandez-Barquin, Esq., Miami-Dade County Clerk of the Court and Comptroller 
Announces Extended Hours at North Dade Justice Center 

 
Miami, FL. Juan Fernandez-Barquin, Esq., Miami-Dade County Clerk of the Court and Comptroller, 
announces an additional location for extended hours at the North Dade Justice Center (15555 
Biscayne Boulevard Suite 100, North Miami, FL 33160) beginning on May 30, 2024.  Extended will 
occur Thursdays from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. and Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. beginning on May 
30,2024.  The extended hours pilot program which began in August of 2023 at the South Dade 
Justice Center and Joseph Caleb Center and during these few short months the office has resolved 
over 3,000 cases and collected over $130,000.   
 
 “The success of my pilot program launched last August with extended hours at the South Dade 
Justice Center and Joseph Caleb Center proved to me that adding the North Dade Justice Center 
was necessary to continue serving our working residents,” said Fernandez-Barquin.  “Our working 
community should have the same ability to take care of personal matters in their personal time 
without having to miss anytime from work.  In these unstable times economic times, it’s 
imperative the government adapts to the needs of our community and that is exactly what my 
office is doing.” 
 
All court-related financial obligation can be addressed during these extended hours.  For more 
information, please log onto:  www.miamidadeclerk.gov 
 

### 

The Miami-Dade Clerk of the Courts manages the largest and highest volume of court filings and official records in the State of Florida and is the 
fourth largest judicial circuit in America. Led by Juan Fernandez-Barquin, Clerk of Courts and Comptroller, the Clerk of the Court and Comptroller’s 
organization continues to strive to improve services, accessibility, and leverage technology where appropriate to serve the citizens of Miami-
Dade County. 
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